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Last summer we heard that sad news that Phil Tilbrook had passed away after a short illness. Phil had been a Member for several years and was a current Committee Member. 

We entertained 60 members to the Christmas party in December. I would like to thank Chris Pullan for ably Directing the evening and Adrian for manning the bar. I would also like to thank the marvellous team of Pam Jardine, Cindy Gregory, Ann Madden and Rosemary Rice who provided us with a delicious spread.

I would just like to take this opportunity to remind members to keep me informed if you change your email address. We try to contact as many members as possible by email in order to save postage and time. 

Helen Seymour
Hon Sec
 
